HEADQUARTERS Southeast Air Corps Training Center Maxwell Field Montgomery, Alabama

(40-EBS) jh.

721

April 14, 1941

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Director Physical Education and Recreation, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you for your letter of April 10, recommending Mr. John Cress for a position of Assistant Director of Physical Education, Southeast Air Corps Training Center.

I wish to assure you that Mr. Cress' application, as well as your recommendation, will be given every possible consideration in this matter, and Mr. Cress will be notified.

Yours very truly,

ERNEST B. SMITH,

Director, Physical Education.